
----- Forwarded Message ----- 
From: "Murray, Susie" <SMurray@srcity.org> 
To: Karine Villeggiante <karinev@sbcglobal.net>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 30, 2013 10:19 AM 
Subject: RE: Calistoga Cottages - 408 Calistoga Road, Santa Rosa (File No. GPAM13-00/PRAP13-008) 
 
Hello Mrs. & Mr. Villeggiante; 
  
I’ve received your comments and added them to the file.  
  
Thank you, 
  
Susie Murray | City Planner 
Community Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue | Santa Rosa, CA 95404 
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | smurray@srcity.org 
  
 
 

From: Karine Villeggiante [mailto:karinev@sbcglobal.net]  

Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2013 3:36 PM 

To: Murray, Susie; Lynn Bussard; Ben Kuhlman; Becky Thurber; Robin Angerer 

Subject: Calistoga Cottages - 408 Calistoga Road, Santa Rosa (File No. GPAM13-00/PRAP13-008) 
  
Dear Ms. Susie Murray, 
 

I am writing in strong opposition to the proposed zoning change at the property located at 408 Calistoga Rd. 
 

This property is located within the Monte Verde subdivision as is our home at 5227 Monte Verde Drive. We have 

lived here since 1997 and specifically purchased this property because we greatly love and value the rural aspect of 

the neighborhood, as do the 24 other neighbors in our subdivision. Our neighborhood has fought hard and retained 

legal counsel in order to protect and preserve the RR-40 zoning and rural appearance of our beautiful street. Our 

street is highly valued by the surrounding neighborhoods and brings distinction to the Rincon Valley area.  
 

The current application is for the new owner/developer to split their one-acre lot into four lots and build three 

additional homes behind their existing home. However, this proposed zoning change would pave the way for this 

developer to potentially increase the density up to eight homes. Our zoning and neighborhood restrictions only 

allows for one dwelling on each property located within the Monte Verde Subdivision.  
 

This developer has no vested interest in our neighborhood other than financial gain. He will maximize his profit and 

move on to another project leaving this neighborhood to live with the impact of increased traffic, crime due to 

higher density housing, fire danger due to the flag lot and health and safety risks to the children of Sequoia 

Elementary School located right next to the subject property..  
  
I walked the neighborhood yesterday and hand delivered a copy of the Notice of Neighborhood Meeting. I was 

shocked to learn how many of my neighbors did not receive a copy of this notice from the City of Santa Rosa.  
  
The RR-40 zoning is critical to retaining the unique rural character of our neighborhood and everyone I spoke with 

was in strong opposition. Many will be attending the meeting on Wednesday. 
  
Sincerely, 
Karine & Andrew Villeggiante 
  
 



Dear Susie, 

I am writing to you in regards to the proposed zoning change at 408 Calistoga Road.  My family 
moved into the neighborhood just over three years ago with the hope to have a little ‘country’ in the 
city. My son attended the local elementary school – Sequoia – located adjacent to the property noted 
above.  He was able to walk to school safely and securely – something not everyone can say 
anymore.  In the future our daughter will attend their as well.  I think it is important to note that we are 
not new to Santa Rosa or to Rincon Valley.  In fact we owned a home only 3 miles away which was 
located behind Madrone Elementary school.  While living in such close proximity to multi-family 
dwellings seemed like a blessing with the idea of more kids for my son to play with – what we 
ultimately learned is that this lead to more crime and safety concerns.  My son did attend Madrone 
Elementary School for a few years.  After the last 3 ‘Lock Downs’ (just a few of many) at the school 
due to the nearby home crimes – we made a decision to look elsewhere for a better home for our 
family. 

Our decision to relocate was not taken lightly and was a significant cost for us – but was done for the 
safety of our growing family.  I believe that if we begin to allow changes to zoning in this area, it will 
turn into yet another overdeveloped area of Santa Rosa that will quickly become undesirable.   What 
is to stop other developers from buying all the properties around us and doing the same thing?  
Allowing the potential of 2-8 units on just under an acre is absurd within the confines of this 
neighborhood.  There is no precedence and/or any other homes that are even close to this type of 
set-up for several miles. 

My children and many others located north of the local school will have their minimal freedom of 
walking to school challenged by this one significant change in the neighborhood.  With only one 
driveway on this property – every child will have to pass carefully in hopes of not being ‘in the way’ of 
the many vehicles that could enter and exit this location.    

In a time when the safety of our children – especially near schools – is at the top of everyone’s minds 
in Sonoma County – this is NOT a decision to be taken lightly.  I will not rest until I know everything 
has been done by any and all counsel members to not only address my investment in the 
neighborhood, but most importantly all the children that could be affected by the change.  I feel the 
RR-40 zoning is critical to retaining the unique rural character of our neighborhood – this is what I 
came here for. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions regarding my plea and I look forward to attending 
all meetings regarding 408 Calistoga Rd. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter, 

Benjamin & Becky Kuhlman 

Andrew & Slater too… 

5231 Monte Verde Drive 

707-758-4528 

 



From: Mike and Debbie Reid [mailto:rmikedeb@comcast.net]  

Sent: Thursday, November 14, 2013 11:09 PM 
To: 'smurray@srcity.org' 

Subject: Opposition to rezoning application for property at 408 Calistoga Rd. 

  

Dear Ms. Susie Murray, 

  

I am writing to let you know that my wife and I are opposed to the rezoning of the property at 408 

Calistoga Road as it is a single family lot as it should be.  I have spoken with some of my neighbors and 

we do not want to see our neighborhood turned into an area where people buy single family homes so 

they can cram multiple dwellings on a lot and thereby increase traffic and population density around our 

homes and schools. 

  

It is not feasible for all the lots in this area to go from one dwelling to potentially eight dwellings when 

considering traffic and the potentially negative effect on such a huge increase in population density.  If 

you approve one application like this then how can you reject future applications that attempt the same 

thing? 

  

This is exactly the type of application that your office should be rejecting as it serves only the interest of 

the person who bought this property to turn a short term profit without regard for the long term 

consequences of the other people who have chosen to make this neighborhood their home. 

  

Thank you for your consideration and service. 

  

Michael and Deborah Reid 

5416 Spain Ave. Santa Rosa 

 



Good afternoon 

My name is Paul Kruetzfeldt and I reside a 5342 Monte Verde Dr-7
th
 house up the street 

on the right. 

  

I came here from the foot hills some 11 years ago with the intent of splitting the 

property, fixing up the home, and selling the project.  The rural setting and many 

attributes of the neighborhood in particular and Santa Rosa in general convinced me to 

establish roots and stay.   

 

I have been a general contractor for over 40 years and currently own Solar Universe 

with my son enjoying making folks PGE bills go away.  As such I routinely interact with 

people from many departments at the city.  I have found these personnel to be 

professional, well informed and helpful.  That is why I cannot understand why the 

planning department could possibly recommend passage of such an onerous SPOT 

Zoning project. 

 

We feel that this SPOT rezoning project is so wrong for so many reasons.  I would like 

to touch on just two. 

 

We think the main impediment is traffic.  Monte Verde has become a sort of feeder route 

for points uphill due mainly to its access to Calistoga road and lack of speed humps.  

Two schools are close at hand and the joys of turning onto Calistoga road-left or right-

especially in the morning or afternoon are a wonder to behold.  To add a project next to a 

school with a private drive right next to Monte Verde that would add 6 house holds of 

traffic onto Calistoga road is ludicrous and frankly, possibly dangerous for our kids 

going to and from that school on foot. Yes, I know the project in its present proposed 

form is 4 lots, however the zoning change would permit 6 lots.  We all know that, over 

time, another owner could then legally make this project into 6 lots.  We on Monte Verde 

dr.- which would look down at the proposed project from our back yards-are zoned 

RR20-2 lots per acre.  This project has a land area of LESS then 1 acre and is now 

legally only zoned for one lot, which is consistent with our neighborhood.   

 

We feel that this SPOT zoning project is ill conceived, ill advised, and is frankly 

unanimously apposed by our neighborhood.  We feel strongly enough about this issue 

that, should this body decide for approval, our neighborhood group would look to the 

court for a resolution.  Look around you.  We are not just against this SPOT zoning 

change, we are adamantly opposed to it.  Please do the conscionable thing and vote NO.  

Thank you 



June 23,2014

Dear Susie.

Attached is a map of the property owners on Calistoga Road, Monte Verde Drive and Yerba
Buena who are opposed to this General Plan Amendment and the Intent to Adopt a Mitigated
Negative Declaration for the Calistoga Cottages project.

The properties adjacent to 408 Calistoga Road are zoned Rural Residential. Most of the
property owners in the neighborhood feelthat a Rural Residentialzoning is criticalto retain the
unique character of our neighborhood The RR-40 zoning protects the rural lifestyle of our
neighborhood and allows families to raise goats, chickens, ducks, miniature horses and other
small animals. lt also provides a green-belt along the northern border of Sequoia Elementary
School and creates a natural habitat for wildlife. For these reasons, the majority of the
homeowners in the neighborhood are opposed to the General Plan Amendment. And, as far as
we know, there is only one property owner in favor - the developer.

The property at 408 Calistoga Road is part of a natural Valley Oak grove, one of the last in
Rincon Valley. Scott Carothers from Bartlett Tree Experts came out last week to inspect the
trees. Valley Oaks grow to 70 feet in height and have a canopy and root system that is 100 feet
wide. No trenching, digging, paving, soil compacting, or construction should be allowed within
50 feet these trees. Otherwise, the buttress roots will not grow wide enough to structurally
support them. Before there is any proposed development at 408 Calistoga Road, there should
be an Environment lmpact Report to ensure the health of these trees. Otherwise, there is a
potential danger to anyone building and living within the "fall zone" of these trees.

The conceptual design for 408 Calistoga Road is for the construction of 3 homes behind the
existing residence. Currently, no other home along this section of Calistoga Road has a second
residence built behind it.

The orientation of the lot requires each of the 3 new homes to share a driveway. There are no
other homes in the area that share a driveway. All the other homes, including the small lots in
the mobile home parks, have their own driveways. This use of a single driveway by three homes
increases the safety risks of children walking to and from Sequoia Elementary by 300%.

The City of Santa Rosa protects the unique character of its local neighborhoods. The property at
408 Calistoga Road is part of the Monte Verde subdivision, created in 1951, and is limited to
one-house per acre. ltem five of the restrictions, conditions, covenants and agreements state:
"No more than one residential unit shall be constructed on any one acre parcel of land".
Members in the neighborhood have retained legal counsel in the past and courts consistently
uphold CC&Rs and rule in favor of homeowners on these issues. So, this General Plan
Amendment violates the CC&Rs for this parcel.

Please do not change the zoning for this parcel.

Sincerely,

#n-,*%r-F*-u"/-
5232 Monte Verde Drive












